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SHAKER PINES FIRE DISTRICT # 5
The regular meeting of the Shaker Pines Fire District was held on Tuesday, May 2, 2023 at the fire station.

Those present were President Peter G. Burk, Vice President Guy Beck, Clerk Margaret Guyette (virtually), Commissioner Peter Burk, Commissioner Scott Beiler, Treasurer Glen Bentz, Fire Chief Jim Nolan, Deputy Chief Ed Prajzner and Administrative Assistant Jolene Bauckman.  

President Burk called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM.  

MINUTES: The minutes for April 2023 were presented to the Board Members. A motion to accept the minutes was made by Commissioner Burk and Vice President Beck made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.  

TREASURER’S REPORT: Treasurer Glen Bentz submitted the treasurer’s report for April 2023 to the Board Members. Approval of the April treasurer’s report was tabled until the June regular meeting so that Treasurer Bentz can make minor corrections.
CORRESPONDENCE: We received no correspondence.
FIRE CHIEF REPORT: Fire Chief Jim Nolan submitted his report verbally. Interviews were conducted on May 2, 2023 to hire two full time firefighters. There were four external candidates and four internal candidates. An employment offer will be made on May 10, pending approval of the positions at the Annual Meeting on May 9, 2023. Deputy Chief Ed Prajzner and Lt. Ray Rodriguez will be participating with the Enfield Police Department in the Special Olympics Torch Run on June 1, 2023.
FIRE MARSHAL REPORT: The Deputy Chief read the report and it was placed on file. We had 64 incidents, 1 plan review and 3 inspections. The plan review was at Elks Lodge, 138 North Maple Street.
REPORTS OF COMMITTEES: Vice President Beck gave a report from the Consolidation Committee. The meeting planned for April 20, 2023 was rescheduled to May 18, 2023 at 7:00 PM so that notices could be properly posted in advance. Notices will be posted at both fire departments and on the Town of Enfield’s web site.
Deputy Chief Prajzner reported that the union contract should be reopened as soon as possible after the Annual Meeting so that needed changes can be made in time to be implemented on July 1, 2023.

OLD BUSINESS: Deputy Chief Prajzner gave a report on the building renovation. He reports that Doug Maxellon will be returning to the station within the next few weeks to address the last few remaining items on the punch list. Punch list items include the installation of rest room partitions and addressing the issue with air flow into the SCBA room.

The Annual Meeting will take place May 9, 2023 at 7:00 PM at the station. Administrative Assistant Bauckman will obtain voter registration lists to verify eligibility of participants.  
NEW BUSINESS: There was no new business.
BILLS: The Board members reviewed the bills. A motion was made by Vice President Beck to pay the bills as submitted and Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Vice President Beck and Commissioner Burk made a second to the motion, and a vote was taken. It was unanimous and the motion carried. The meeting was adjourned at 8:29 PM.










Respectfully submitted,
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Jolene Bauckman








Administrative Assistant

